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Overview of Project
Report FES-25-005: Fire & Emergency Services is seeking Council's 
support and approval to initiate the process of developing construction 
drawings for a new Fire Headquarters.



Recommendations
1.1 Council support the proposed project of relocating Fire Administrative Staff to Fire 
Station #3 (Virgil) to improve service levels and accommodate future space needs due 
to growth. 

1.2 Council direct Staff to assign $175,000 from the capital reserve to this proposed 
project to create an architectural set of construction-ready drawings.

1.3 Council direct Staff to issue a Request for Proposal (RFP) for consulting services for 
the creation of design and construction drawings in order to be ‘shovel ready.’



Background
In the Fall of 2021, a Recommendation Report (FES-21-006) was presented to Council 
and approved regarding the production of construction drawings for an addition to Fire 
Station #1 in Old Town.

Factors for Reconsideration:

• Attendance Levels of Firefighters at 
Station #1

• Supplementary Support
• Headquarters: Current Location
• Recommendations from Third-Party 

Reports

Fire Station #1: Old Town



Discussion
Attendance Levels

This graphic 
illustrates the 
improvement in 
attendance levels 
of volunteer 
firefighters at 
Station #1, 
comparing 2021 to 
2024. 

The increase in 
attendance 
demonstrates a 
stronger response 
rate and 
commitment to 
meeting the 
community’s 
emergency needs.

=

Station #1-2021 Station #1-2024



Supplementary Support

There is a need for additional 
support during peak daytime 
hours to ensure effective 
emergency coverage.

6-minute response map from
Station #1 (Old Town)

6-minute response map from 
Station #3 (Virgil)



Recommendations 
to Relocate
Recommendations from Third-Party 
Reports to Relocate Fire 
Administrative Staff



Strategic Alignment

Pillar: Enrich Community Assets,  
Environment, & Infrastructure

Priority
• Infrastructure

Action
• Infrastructure Investment 

(Physical & Green)

Priority
• Assets

Action
• Assets

Pillar: Optimize Organizational Excellence

Priority
• Customer Experience 

Action
• Customer Experience



Financial Implications
FES-25-005
• 7.5% - $135,000 + $40,000 contingency = $175,000

• Project C02075, related to the Diesel Exhaust Removal System 
at Fire Station 3, finished $99,593.37 under budget

• Project C02076 for the Diesel Exhaust Removal System at Fire 
Station 1 finished $97,661.62 under budget

• Staff recommend reallocating $175,000 from the capital reserve. 



Next Steps
Ensuring Fire Administrative Staff are able to effectively manage and optimize the 
volunteer firefighter service delivery model from a functional location that meets the 
needs of a growing department and community is critical. The current Fire Department 
delivery model represents one of the most valuable and essential services that the 
Town delivers. Staff are therefore requesting that the recommendations contained in 
this report be approved and acted upon.



Thank You

Q  A
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